

Town of Glastonbury

2155 MAIN STREET • P.O. BOX 6523 • GLASTONBURY, CT 06033-6523 • (860) 652-7500 FAX (860) 652-7505

Richard J. Johnson Town Manager

April 14, 2016

Dear Business and Property Owners

Re: Roundabout Project - Hebron Avenue and NLT

As you may be aware, design is underway for a modern roundabout to be constructed at the intersection of Hebron Avenue and New London Turnpike. The general configuration is shown on the attached page. Construction is expected to begin mid-summer this year and continue through calendar year end 2016.

Effective communications between business and property owners will be important throughout the construction phase. Accordingly as a first step a public information meeting is scheduled for 6:00 pm on Tuesday, April 26, 2016 at the Riverfront Community Center – Community room. At this meeting the Roundabout Project will be presented by the project team with opportunity for questions, suggestions and discussion. A follow up meeting(s) will be scheduled as the construction phase nears and a specific communication protocol will be established for the entire project.

This letter is forwarded to business and property owners located within 500ft of the intersection, however, others are certainly welcome to attend on the 26th. The project team and I look forward to seeing you at the public information meeting.

In the meantime should you have any questions, please do not hesitate to contact Town Engineer, Dan Pennington at 860-652-7774, or me directly at 860-652-7500.

Sincerely,

Richard J Johnson Town Manager

RJJ:rs